Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, May 15th, 2013
Present                           
 Gary Sutherland - Tournament Director                                 
 Geoff Lakeman – Vice President 
Hazel Padula – Ladies League                                                               
 David Pel – Director at Large   

George McLachrie – Membership Director  
 Larry Melnyk – President    
Val Cuthbert – Secretary  

Absent

Susan Youde – Social
Graham Youde, Operations  
Barbara Dochery – Junior Development

Approval of draft agenda
 Approval of Draft Agenda moved by David, seconded by Hazel.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from April 17th, 2013.   
Hazel moved that the minutes be adopted, David seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Business arising from the April 17th, 2013 Minutes  

· Glen’s contract is ready to be signed off.   The term of the contract is from June 2013 to June 2014.
· The monitoring/evaluation Head Pro document will be discussed with Glen.

· The rules committee will report out in August.

· The courts are being power washed.  This should be completed by Friday.

· There used to be binders for the Director’s position.  Larry found one for Barb and Hazel has one. 

· The social was a great success.

Office Manager Report 
· Proceedures for new signing officers have been waiting in the office to be picked up.   Barb will be added to the signing of cheques.  The bookkeeper will be added for view only.
· Hazel has settled up the money for renovations. 
· Locks have been purchased for lockers, signup sheet at the desk also done. 
· Purchasing tennis balls, a staff member Kevin said he could purchase balls for $80.00 per case.
· Summer hours have been posted; also the court signup sheet has been filled in and placed upstairs. 
· The club will not be placing an ad in the Burnaby Leisure Guide as it did not appear to draw new members in previous years.  
· There was a request from a club member to rent the courts from 9:00 to 4:00 on either August 17th or 18th.  George will contact the City to see if this is possible and to check into insurance coverage. 
· David will advertise the Early Bird Program for next season.  It runs from 7:00 a.m. until 8:30 a.m.  Five people have not paid the extra money.  Action Item:  David will collect this money.
Head Pro Report 
1. Club Tournament Summary

· Over 60 entries

· 13 year old new member, Taalib Bhatti was a finalist in the top men’s singles category. 

2. Burnaby Open Update 

· All entry fee’s are now done through Paypal.  All tournaments have switched from Karelo.  We pay less of a percentage per entry as a non-profit club. 

· Unfortunately, the city will not to replace any of the 15 outdoor lights until the end of August.  (They have a schedule for all courts in Burnaby)  This is going to have a big impact on scheduling evening matches.  

Action Item:  Graham to phone the City to see if they can do the lights earlier.  The club could rent the vehicle required.  

· Our recruiting of volunteer’s is going well.  Gary is in communication with the local high schools. 

3. Junior Summer Camps 

· Begin July 15th.  There will be additional weeks offered. 

· All information is on the website homepage. 

Tournament Director’s Report
· The club requires additional water removers.  The Board approved the purchase of 4 water removers.  Action Item:  Gary will purchase 4 water removers. 
· Volunteer cards are required.  Gary will purchase these at staples.  
· The City will replace the nets when required.  
· Gary will purchase 6 additional garbage pails for the Club.  They are approx.  $40.00 each.  
· The court benches need to be painted.  The City will do this. 
· Gary is recruiting student volunteers for the Burnaby Open.   There are a potential of 37 students.   The school suggested an orientation session for the volunteers.  Gary and Glen will organize this. 
· The Umpire chairs are being repaired and painted.  A tarp will be put over them when not in use.  
· Two inspectors from the city will inspect the courts.  
Mixed Doubles Survey 

· Held over until the next meeting.  
Volunteer Clean Up Day 

· Held over until the next meeting.  
Suggestions to improve BTC Board Meetings 

· Be on time.  The meetings will start at 7:10 to 7:15 depending on the agenda.  

· Agenda items should be sent in one week before the meeting and should include the estimated time for presentation and discussion.

· Motions should be presented in writing where possible.

· Action items should be completed as planned.  If you need assistance ask for help.

· Be polite, respectful, appropriate language, no put downs, cell phones off. 

· The speaker has the floor.  If discussion going on too long or off topic, board members may assist Larry in keeping discussion on track.

· Come to the meeting prepared.  Review previous minutes prior to the meeting, review agenda. 

· We are volunteers and need to work together 

· If you are not attending the meeting, advise Larry and Susan. 

· Finish meeting at 9:00 p.m.  Agenda items could be held over until the next meeting. 

· Respond to e mails that Board Members send to you.

Bubble Down Report/Web Information/Brochure Updates for Winter Season 
· It costs approximately $4,000 to take the bubble down and $3,500 to store the bubble. 

· Brochure and web updates for the winter season should go out in August.   
Ladies League 

· League members who joined the club for the summer have paid the addition $120.00 initiation fee. 
Other Agenda Items 

· Membership dues will stay the same for the next season. 
· The club receives a tax exemption of approximately $2,300.00 based on 70% of the members living in Burnaby.  Burnaby residents play at the club more often.  Pay and play players are generally Burnaby residents, 70% of people taking lessons are from Burnaby, etc. 
· Action Item:  David will look into whether the club needs to be reregistered as a Society. 
Next Meeting 

· June 19th, 2013
